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Parish Leadership 
and Service 

 

Fr. Michael Henning 
Pastor 

mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net 
 

Sr. Rose Mercurio, SSND 
Pastoral Associate 

rosessnd@sbcglobal.net 
 

Ms. Juanita Blackshear 
Administrative Assistant 

jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Theresa McWilliams 
Director of Music 

tmacwms@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mrs. Judy Krenn 
Youth Ministry Coordinator 

judykrenn@aol.com 
 

Mrs. Buffy Modde 
Parish Nurse 

parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net 
 

Deacon George Watson 
Permanent Deacon 

hgwatson@msn.com 
 

Deacon Matthew Duban 
Permanent Deacon 

meduban@sbcglobal.net 

 

Christ Light of the  
Nations Catholic School 

1650 Redman Avenue 
Saint Louis, Mo. 63138 

314-741-0400 
 

Sr. Mary Lawrence, SSND 
sr_mary@charter.net 

 

Parish Support Staff 
 

Mrs. Sandy Miesner 
parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net 

 

Mr. Steve Jones 
Maintenance Coordinator 

 

Mr. David Vaughn 
Parish Custodian 

 

Mrs. Rose Fox 
Rectory Housekeeping 

A Pledge  
to Parish Life 
 
My parish  
is composed of people  
like me.   
I help make it what it is. 
 

It will be friendly, if I am.  
Its pews will be filled,  
if I help fill them.   
It will do great work,  
if I work.   
It will make generous gifts 
to causes,  
if I am a generous giver.   
It will bring other people 
into its community,  
if I invite and bring them. 
 

It will be a parish  
of loyalty and love,  
of fearlessness and faith,  
and a parish  
with a noble spirit,  
if I who make it what it is,  
am filled with  
these same things.   
 

Therefore,  
with the help of God,  
I shall dedicate myself  
to the task  
of being all the things 
that I want  
my parish to be. 

Weekend Mass 
Saturday  4:00pm/5:00pm 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

Sunday  8:00am/10:30am 
 

Daily Mass 
6:30am  Tuesday / Thursday 
8:00am  Monday / Wed / Friday 

8:00am  Wednesday 

Christ Light of the Nations School 
 

Holy Days - Obligation 
8:00am / 7:00pm 
 

Civil Holidays 
9:00am 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday Confessions 
2:30-3:30p / 3:30-4:30p 
Standard Time / Daylight Time 

By Appointment Anytime 
Call Father Mike 

Communal Services 
During Advent and Lent 
 

Liturgy of the Hours 
7:35am  Monday / Wed / Friday 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
7:00am  Tuesday through 
11:00pm  Wednesday 

Parish Celebration 
and Formation 
 

Becoming Catholic 
Our parish has a year-
round, ongoing process to 
assist adults in becoming 
Catholic.  We also have a 
special program for older 
unbaptized children.  Call 
us at anytime.  Deacon 
George will provide all the 
information you need. 
 

Getting Married 
Preparation for the  
Sacrament of Marriage 
begins at least 6 months 
before a wedding.   
A wedding date cannot be 
scheduled until the couple 
has begun preparation  for 
this sacrament. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
This sacrament is for those 
having surgery, the  
seriously or chronically ill, 
and those near death.  Call 
for anointing at home or 
church before entering the 
hospital.  Celebrations at 
church take place - 
 

Every 1st Saturday 
After the Evening Mass 
 

Every 3rd Sunday 
After the 8:00am Morning Mass 
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Highlights of Life in Our Community 

Our Parish Life 
Good for You - Good for Others 
Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. 

Being involved insures the vitality of our parish. 
 

Sunday, September 16th 

The 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Stewardship Weekend 

• Sacramental Anointing of the Sick 
 

Monday, September 17th 

• Exercise Class 

• Confirmation Youth Rally 
Deanery 8th Grade Students & Archbishop Carlson 

At Trinity Catholic High School 
 

Tuesday, September 18th 

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 

• Fall Festival Planning Meeting 
 

Wednesday, September 19th  

• Eucharistic Adoration & Visits 

• Parish Quilting Group 

• Young At Heart Club Meeting 
 

Thursday, September 20th 

• St. Patrick’s Center Casserole Program 
 

Saturday, September 22nd 

Parish Fall Festival & Homecoming 

• Sacrament of Confession 
 

Sunday, September 23rd 

The 25th Sunday in Ordinary Time   
 
 

COMING SPECIAL EVENTS 
 

PARISH WOMEN’S RETREAT 
Monday-Thursday, October 1-4 

White House Retreat Center (South St. Louis County) 

Friday-Sunday, October 5-7 
King’s House Retreat & Renewal Center (Belleville) 

 

HOLY NAME HEALTH FAIR 

Wednesday, October 3rd, 8:30-11:00am 
Parish Community Center (Flu Shots Available) 

 

CATCH THE FIRE 

Friday-Saturday, October 5-6 
Holy Trinity Grade School Chapel (St. Ann) 
Sponsored by the Catholic Renewal Center 

 

TRINITY DINNER AUCTION 

Saturday, October 20th 
Trinity Catholic High School 

 

2013 PARISH MISSION 
Saturday, February 23rd 

through Thursday, February 28th 
 

This very special time of preaching, 
prayer, and spiritual renewal will be led by 
Fr. Pete Schavitz, a Redemptorist priest. 

From the Desk of Father Mike - Celebrating the Power of Great Love 

Be Grateful, Be Generous 
 

THE VITALITY OF EVERY PARISH depends on three things:   
its members pray; they participate in activities and ministries that create  
community and make a difference in the lives of those in need; and they  
financially support the parish programs and services that make this possible. 

Every year I invite and encourage 
every parish member and every  
family to renew their commitment to 
begin good stewards.  For Catholics 
stewardship is a way of life based on 
three principles:   
 

• Everything we have is a gift 

from God - all we have and are. 
 

• We need to take time to be 

grateful for what we have - God 
will provide what we need. 

 

• We need to develop our gifts 

and give back with increase - 
God wants us to know the joy of 
giving. 

 

“The Son of God loved me  

and gave himself up for me.   

By suffering for us  

he not only gave us an example  

so that we might follow  

in his footsteps,  

but he also opened up a way.   

If we follow this path,  

life and death are made holy and 

acquire a new meaning.” 
 

Gaudium et Spes / Joy and Hope 

2nd Vatican Council, 1962-1965 

 
I encourage you to listen carefully to 
the stewardship talks being given this 
weekend at Mass.  Let the witness of 
another parish member inspire you to  
think about your own stewardship.  
Then recommit yourself and  
think of how you will encourage the  
commitment of someone else. 
 

Short Notices 
Make an extra effort this week to  
invite your family, friends and 
neighbors to our Fall Festival & 
Homecoming next Saturday. 
 

If you know of someone interested in 
Becoming Catholic or Returning to 

Church, let me know or encourage 
them to give me a call. 

Catholics Care - Catholics Vote 
We vote because we are citizens.   
But we vote conscientiously because 
we are people of faith.  Our  
consciences are formed through 
studying Scripture and the teachings 
of the Church, examination of the 
facts, and prayer reflection.   
I encourage your participation in the 
political conversations now  
underway.  While there are many 
issues before us, every issue is not 
equal.  As you respond to others, as 
you make your choices, keep these 
principles in mind. 
 

►  Issues that directly affect 
human lives - such as aborition 

and euthanasia - are fundamental and 
demand serious consideration. 
 

►  The growing disparity between 
rich and poor mean most of the 

world’s resources are in the hands of 
a small percentage of its people.  The 
federal budget is a moral document 
and must prioritize the poorest and 
most vernuerable amoung us. 
 

►  Our Constitution heralds  
religious liberty in the First 

Amendment, yet increasingly people 
of faith are having to fight to retain 
this baisc right. 
 

►  The millions of undocumented 
persons living in the United 

States deserve our compassion.  
There is an immigration problem, and 
we need a humane solution to it. 
 

►  There is a move in the nation to 
redefine marriage.  Marriage 

between a man and a woman is the 
foundation of the family and an 
essential core element of a 
flouirishing society. 
 

►  War, terror, and violence have 
caused thousands of lost lives.  

We must work of just solutions to 
conflict in the Holy Land, throughout 
the Middle East, and beyond. 
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    Saturday September 22 

   5:00pm 

Tony Migliazzo   Buffy Modde* 
Larry Cooke   Nancy Cooke 
Mary Krsul   Laura Lucido 
Eileen Mills   Marilyn Gittemeier 
Judy Mantych-D 

   Sunday, September 23 

   8:00am 
Betty Easley*   Karen Kulla* 
Sandy Hamm   Wil Huhmann 
Diana Goodwin   Shirley Loy 
Merry Marquart   Debbie Maue 
Betty Kondracki-D 
   10:30am 

Gina Keppler*   Mike Walsh 
Bill Krenn   Mary Nogalski 
Judi Sams   Regina Anderson 
Barb Arnet   Linda Byrns 
Janet Ulreich-D 
 

   Saturday September 22 
5:00pm Mary Migliazzo 
 

   Sunday, September 23 
8:00am Pat Edgar   
10:30am Youth Group  
 
 

   
   September 17—21 
8:00am Linda Byrns & Bob Seidel 
 

   Saturday, September 22 
5:00pm Grace Modde, Lauren Whittington & 
  Michael Brooks 
 

   Sunday, September 23 
8:00am Grace & Andrew Gerhart    
10:30am Alanna & Teirra Andrisse & Hannah 
  Sullivan 

  

        

    Saturday, September 22 
5:00pm Saak Family 
 

   Sunday, September 23 
8:00am Bob & Pat Stolte 
10:30am Youth Group 

  MASS INTENTIONS 
 

MONDAY September 17 

8:00am Walter Zuchowski 
 

TUESDAY September 18 

6:30am  Andrew Maixner 
10:00am Mass at Missouri Veterans Home  
 

WEDNESDAY September 19 

8:00am Pat Heuermann 
8:00am School Mass at Our Lady of the  
  Rosary 
 

THURSDAY  September 20 

6:30am Mildred Harbke 
 

FRIDAY September 21 

8:00am Mike Saunchgrow 
 

SATURDAY September 22 

5:00pm Lucille Strutman 
 

SUNDAY  September 23 

8:00am John Mahoney 
10:30am Robert Schnur   

GIVE US THIS DAY 
We have received sample copies of ‘Give Us This 
Day – Daily Prayer for Today’s Catholic’.  The book 
is for the month of September 2012 only and is free 
for the taking, while supplies last. Copies of the book 
are located on the tables at the entrances/exits of the 
church. Please pick up yours today or stop by the  
parish office for a copy. 

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES 
Sunday: Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time; 
Catechetical Sunday 
Monday: St. Robert Bellarmine; 
Rosh Hashanah (Jewish New Year 5773 
begins at sunset) 
Wednesday: St. Januarius 
Thursday: Ss. Andrew Kim Taegŏn and Paul Chŏng 
Ha-sang and Companions 
Friday: St. Matthew 
Saturday: Blessed Virgin Mary; Autumn begins 
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Silver and Golden Wedding Jubilee Mass 
The Annual Silver and Golden Wedding Jubilee 
Mass, celebrated by Archbishop Robert J. Carlson, 
will be held on Sunday, October 14, 2012, 2:30PM at 
the Cathedral Basilica (4431 Lindell Blvd, St. Louis, 
MO. 63108).  Couples celebrating their 25th, 50th or 
50-plus anniversary during 2012, who register before 
Sept. 20 will have their names and wedding date 
printed in the program and receive a certificate of 
congratulations.  To register online, go to  
www.archstl.org/laityandfamilylife and choose 
Events from the menu on the left; then choose Silver 
& Golden Weddings Jubilee Mass Registration under 
Events.  You may also register by calling the Office 
of Laity and Family Life at 314-792-7170. 

The Sisters of Loretto celebration of the 200th   
Jubilee of their founding will take place September 
15, 2012 at the 4:30pm liturgy at St. Pius V Parish, 
Grand and Utah Streets, St. Louis.  Archbishop 
Robert Carlson and Father John Vien will celebrate 
with the community.  Awards will be given to four 
women active in area mission work.  A reception 
will follow the liturgy.  All former students,  
colleagues, and friends of Loretto are most welcome. 

TODAY’S READINGS 

First Reading — The Lord GOD is my help; who 
will prove me wrong? (Isaiah 50:5-9a). 
 

Psalm — I will walk before the Lord, in the land of 
the living (Psalm 116). 
 

Second Reading — Faith, if it does not have works, 
is dead (James 2:14-18). 
 

Gospel — Jesus asked his disciples, “Who do you 
say that I am?” (Mark 8:27-35). 
 
 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Monday: 1 Cor 11:17-26, 33; Lk 7:1-10 
Tuesday: 1 Cor 12:12-14, 27-31a; Lk 7:11-17 
Wednesday: 1 Cor 12:31 — 13:13; Lk 7:31-35 
Thursday: 1 Cor 15:1-11; Luke 7:36-50 
Friday: Eph 4:1-7, 11-13; Mt 9:9-13 
Saturday: 1 Cor 15:35-37, 42-49; Lk 8:4-15 
Sunday: Wis 2:12, 17-20; Ps 54; Jas 3:16 — 4:3; 
Mk 9:30-37 

Our Lady of Guadalupe Church 

Night at the Mouse Races 

 

Friday, September 21st 

1115 S. Florissant Rd 

St. Louis, MO. 63121 

 

522-9264 to reserve a spot 

7:00pm 

 

$12 per person & $2 bets 

Beer, Soda & Popcorn included 

 

Raffles, 50/50, Silent Auctions 
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24th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

“Whoever wishes to come after me must deny him-

self, take up his cross, and follow me.”  (MARK 8:34) 

 
When we truly believe that all we have is a gift from 
God, then we must be willing to deny ourselves some 
things so that we can share our blessings as God  
intended them to be shared. 

Religious Liberty in The Public Square: This 
is the theme of the Missouri Catholic  
Conference’s 2012 Annual Assembly. The  
Assembly will be held Saturday, October 6 at the 
Missouri State Capitol in Jefferson City.  
Baltimore Archbishop William Lori will be the 
keynote speaker and there will be workshops on 
a variety of current issues, including the new 
health care law, school choice, the influence of 
money in politics and how church-state relations 
were shaped by early founders like Thomas  
Jefferson. Registration is free and lunch is free. 
The day ends with a Mass concelebrated by the 
bishops of Missouri. To register visit Mo-
catholic.org or call the MCC at 1-800-456-1679. 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 

Although New Year’s Day has been fixed firmly on 
January 1 for several hundred years, Labor Day has 
the feel of a great dividing line between leisure and 
routine.  The pace of life has since picked up, and 
new schedules and commitments crowd in. In the 
background is God’s call to consider our schedules, 
the third commandment, still life-giving and  
binding, to make holy the Lord’s Day by worship 
and rest. Jews see the Sabbath, Saturday, not so 
much as a day of worship, but a day of rest, a day of 
renewing friendship with God by delighting in the 
beauty of creation and the joy of family and friends. 
It is a day for contemplating the wonders of God’s 
creation, but not disturbing it.  For Christians in the 
first three centuries, the Lord’s Day, Sunday, was 
not for rest, but worship. It was a regular work day. 
People met before dawn, and after Eucharist hurried 
off to daily routines. Today we come to Mass, but 
many hurry off to essential work, and not a 
day of rest. The Lord’s Day is not the Sabbath, but 
we can enhance Sunday’s ability to transform us if 
we consider embracing some Sabbath values: having 
a family meal, going for a walk in a beautiful place, 
making room in our lives to open ourselves more 
fully to holiness of life in Christ. 

 September 23, 2012  
 

Dear Friends in Christ,  
 

As you know, our beloved Catholic faith is currently facing very serious challenges from the U.S. federal gov-
ernment. As Americans, religious liberty is our first, most-cherished freedom. At the same time, there are new 
threats to our conviction that every human life from conception until natural death must be respected. For these 
reasons, we implore Our Heavenly Mother’s blessing upon our great nation in our time of need.  
 

I warmly extend an invitation to you to participate in a special upcoming event, “National Day of Prayer in 
Honor of the Blessed Virgin Mary,” being held at the America’s Center, downtown  
St. Louis, on Saturday, October 6th. The purpose of this spiritual gathering, hosted by the Family of Mary, is 
to unite people from all over the country in prayer and the sacraments, and to seek the Blessed Virgin’s mater-
nal blessing on the United States of America. This day is especially significant, as it will take place on the eve 
of the Feast of the Most Holy Rosary and whenever people have taken refuge in Mary she has intervened and 
brought victory through the power of the Rosary.  
 

For more information, call (314) 884-1046 or visit: www.mariandayofprayeramerica.com.  
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  
 
 
 

 
Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson Archbishop of St. Louis  



Twenty-Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time                                  September 16, 2012  

 

 

IMPORTANT HOSPITAL NEWS 
 

Hospitals, because they are going paperless, are 

no longer listing the parishes of patients. 

So, PLEASE, be sure to let us know if you are a 

friend, relative, neighbor, etc. are being admitted 

to a hospital.  We want to support you in your  

illness. Just call the Parish Office and give us your  

information. 

PRAYER CHAIN 

    If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, 
please call either Betty Kondracki @ 868-0176 or 
Pat Edgar @ 868-4143 
 

In your charity please pray for the repose of Fr. Tom 
Meyer O.M.I., Fr. James Wilke, Helen Herron, 
Christina Endres, Dorothy Masterson, Diane 
Schniedermeyer and all the souls who have died this 
week. We pray that they may now  enjoy the great 
blessings of  eternal life and that their family and 
friends may find peace in the promises of Christ.  
Amen 

SAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATESAVE THE DATE    

OCTOBER 3OCTOBER 3OCTOBER 3OCTOBER 3rdrdrdrd, 2012, 2012, 2012, 2012    

HOLY NAME OF JESUSHOLY NAME OF JESUSHOLY NAME OF JESUSHOLY NAME OF JESUS    

HEALTH FAIR AND FLU SHOTSHEALTH FAIR AND FLU SHOTSHEALTH FAIR AND FLU SHOTSHEALTH FAIR AND FLU SHOTS    
 

8:30am – 11:30am 

IN THE  

COMMUNITY CENTER 

 

STAY TUNED FOR FURTHER  

POSTINGS 

What Does Your Blood Pressure 
Reading Mean!!! 

 Thank you to our parishioners who utilize free 

blood pressures on hospitality Sundays. Sr. Rose and I 

enjoy the opportunity to educate and inform many of 

you of the benefits of having your blood pressure 

checked regularly and taking advantage of this free ser-

vice. Let’s look at all the different categories a blood 

pressure can be put in: 
 

• Normal Blood PressureNormal Blood PressureNormal Blood PressureNormal Blood Pressure, readings above 90/60 and 
below 120/80 are considered to be normal for most 

adults. 

• Hypotension (Low Blood PressureHypotension (Low Blood PressureHypotension (Low Blood PressureHypotension (Low Blood Pressure)))), readings at or 
below 90/60 usually indicates low blood pressure or hy-

potension. If you are on medications for your blood pres-

sure and you have a blood pressure this low, your medi-

cation may be working to well and may need to be ad-

justed. A blood pressure this low is normally not a con-

cern, unless you experience dizziness, fainting, nausea or 

fatigue with it. 

• Severe Hypotension (Very Low Blood PressureSevere Hypotension (Very Low Blood PressureSevere Hypotension (Very Low Blood PressureSevere Hypotension (Very Low Blood Pressure)))), 
reading below 80/60 could indicate a new, serious heart 

problem or an infection. Some endocrine (think hor-

mones) and neurological (nerves, the 5 senses, etc.) con-

ditions can also cause very low blood pressure. If you 

have this low of blood pressure and are healthy and feel 

fine, this may be normal for you. 

• PrePrePrePre----hypertension or High Normalhypertension or High Normalhypertension or High Normalhypertension or High Normal, readings between 
120/80 and 139/89 usually indicate pre-hypertension or 

high-normal, indicating you don’t have hypertension but 

your blood pressure is higher than what experts consider 

optimal for most adults. 

• Stage I HypertensionStage I HypertensionStage I HypertensionStage I Hypertension, , , , readings between 140/90 and 
159/99 usually indicates that the force of the blood pres-

sure in your arteries is higher than normal and this puts 

you at increased risk for life threatening problems such as 

heart attack or stroke. Blood pressure in this range can 

also cause organ damage to the heart and kidneys. 

• Stage II Hypertension (High RiskStage II Hypertension (High RiskStage II Hypertension (High RiskStage II Hypertension (High Risk), ), ), ), readings between 
160/110 and 180/110 puts you at high risk for a heart 

attack or stroke. If you are not on medication, see your 

doctor as soon as possible. If you are on medication for 

your blood pressure, see your doctor as soon as possible 

and have your medications adjusted. 

• Hypertensive Crisis (Emergency Care Needed), Hypertensive Crisis (Emergency Care Needed), Hypertensive Crisis (Emergency Care Needed), Hypertensive Crisis (Emergency Care Needed), 
readings above 180 systolic (upper number) and 110 dia-

stolic (lower number) puts you in the highest risk category 

for heart attack, stroke or other acute life-threatening 

problem. This reading and higher requires emergency 

care.  

Please have your blood pressure checked on a regular basis. 

Sr. Rose and I are available every month, you see your doctor 

every 6 months to a year, you do the math! 
 

Our Lady of Sorrows pray for us,Our Lady of Sorrows pray for us,Our Lady of Sorrows pray for us,Our Lady of Sorrows pray for us,    
Buffy Modde, Parish Nurse @ HNOJBuffy Modde, Parish Nurse @ HNOJBuffy Modde, Parish Nurse @ HNOJBuffy Modde, Parish Nurse @ HNOJ    
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LEGAL INFORMATION SESSIONS AT ST. 
CHARLES LWANGA CENTER 
 
Join us on Saturday, September 29th at 9:00am for 
the first sessions of the St. Mark’s Initiative of the 
Center’s Legal Ministry.  Information will be  
presented in group sessions on issues related to 
power of attorney, guardianship, and  
conservatorships.  These are timely topics as they 
currently impact our families and other loved ones.  
There is no charge for the sessions, but free will  
offerings are always welcome.  Call the Center at 
367-7929 to confirm your attendance. 

‘CATCH THE FIRE’ 

FALL CATHOLIC RENEWAL CONFERENCE 

 

Friday and Saturday, October 5th and 6th at Holy 
Trinity Grade School Chapel,  10901 St. Henry Lane, 
St. Ann.  Doors open and registration 6:30pm on  
Friday, 8:00am on Saturday.  Regular Conference 
rate is $35.00; Senior discount rate (65+) $25.00.  
Lunch $5.00.  Featured Speakers are Evangelist Dr. 
Mark Nimo of Ghana, and Fr. Art Cavitt of the St. 
Charles Lwanga Center in St. Louis. 
Call the Catholic Renewal Office for more  
information at 427-7786. 

Trinity Treasures Dinner Auction October 20th 

 

Mark your calendars now for the Trinity Treasures 

Dinner Auction that will be held Saturday, October 

20th at Trinity Catholic High School.  This year’s 

theme is Faith in Our Future and will celebrate the 

10th year of Trinity.  The dinner auction is the 

school’s biggest fundraiser each year.  The cost is 

$50 per person and tables of eight or ten are  

available.  Admission includes dinner, an open bar 

and the chance to bid in the silent and live auctions.  

Auction items donation are still being accepted.  If 

you have an item to donate, or if you would like to 

receive an invitation, call Dan Grumich in the  

Advancement Office at 741-1333, ext 223. 

 
Please support our school by collecting Box Tops and 
Campbell Soup Labels and drop them off in the back 
of church. Our school profits by being able to order 
PE and Playground equipment from Campbell’s and 
we receive cash for all the others. 
  

DID YOU KNOW THAT CLN  
HAS ITS OWN ZUMBA CLASS?  
Zumba class is open to all school parents and  
parishioners of our school. There will be a three week 
class beginning September 11 which will run 9/11, 
9/18, and 9/25. Cost for the three week session is 
$12.00 cash paid the first night. Class is one hour 
from 6:30-7:30. All classes will be held in the school 
cafeteria.  
 

Then beginning October 2, there will be a 6 week 
session. Again the class will run from 6:30-7:30 and 
will run the weeks of 10/2, 10/9, 10/16, 10/23, 10/30 
and 11/6. Again classes will be in the school  
cafeteria.  

INTERMEDIATE GRADES BLAST OFF WITH 

MATH  

 
The third, fourth and fifth grade students are working 
hard to master their addition, subtraction,  
multiplication and division facts. At the beginning of 
class a couple times a week, students take a timed 
test. Each timed test is labeled with a letter of the  
alphabet. If they complete all forty problems  
correctly in the sixty second time allotment, students 
shade in that letter on a rocket that they keep in their 
folder. This helps them keep track of the timed test 
they are currently on. Then they proceed to the next 
letter of the alphabet. The tests become more  
challenging as they progress through the alphabet. 
When they pass all the tests through "Z", they earn a 
free dress down day. They are then ready to move on 
to the next operation. Mastering their math facts 
makes their daily lessons so much easier. Remember, 
practice makes perfect! 
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CARDINAL RIGALI CENTER 

20 ARCHBISHOP MAY DRIVE 

ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI 63119 

P) 314.792.7841 

F) 314.792.7842 

ARCHSTL.ORG 

 

 September 2012  
 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  
 

 
Thank you for your support of the 2012 Annual Catholic Appeal. Our celebration of another 
successful Appeal is a result of your generous response to people in need. Because of your 
stewardship, and because of the tireless work of our many volunteers, the Church can respond 
with love to those who approach Her for help.  
 

Your generosity to the Annual Catholic Appeal has a positive impact on people all across the 
Archdiocese and keeps our community Alive in Christ! Now, on this Stewardship Sunday, I in-
vite you to renew your generosity to your own parish by spending time with God in prayer, par-
ticipating in your parish ministries, being generous with your first fruits of treasure and, through 
God’s grace, experiencing the Joy of Giving!  
 

As it says in 2 Corinthians 9:6-7, “The point is this: he who sows sparingly will also reap spar-
ingly, and he who sows bountifully will reap bountifully. Each one must do as he has made up 
his mind, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver.”  
 

Generosity is a hallmark of Christian stewardship. The church was built on the generosity of 
past generations and our generosity is needed for future generations. Just as we learned in the 
parable of the Good Samaritan, a true steward gives without expecting anything in return.  
 

Everything we have belongs to God. Through stewardship, we are asked to return a small por-
tion of the gifts God gave us. We are asked to develop and nurture these gifts and generously 
share them. As Christians, we not only accept responsibility for our own lives, but also for the 
lives of others.  
 

So how do you know what God wants you to share? No chart or graph can answer this question. 
You can only know by being in close communication with Him. I urge you to pray and listen 
for His guidance. Ask God, “Lord, how would you like me to be more generous with the gifts 
you have given me?” Then trust that God will provide all that you need.  
 

May God bless you and your families for all that you do.  
 

Sincerely yours in Christ,  
 
 
 
 

Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson 
Archbishop of St. Louis 

ARCHDIOCESE OF ST. LOUIS      OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP
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Stewardship of Treasure 

Your Gifts of Support for 

Our Parish Mission  

 
 
 
 

Cheryl Elder, Mary Jane Niemann, Mark Hayes,  
George Riester, Tom Crowe 
 
 
 
 
 

 Leona Ellebracht, Bob Kelly, Leonard Phelps, 
Jane Kickham 

Report  on Parish  Collect ions 

Envelope Offerings      $6,093.24 

Loose Offerings $110.27 

Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $6,203.51 

  

FALL FESTIVAL & HOMECOMING 

SPETEMBER 22, 2012 
 

 

A big “Thank You” to all who have given a  
monetary gift for baskets. We will be able to put  
together several very nice baskets.  We thank you 
for your generosity and hope you will now purchase  
raffle tickets to win a basket! 

ENJOY THE SUMMER!  Please remember to 

maintain your financial support for our parish  

during the summer months, especially if you’re away 
on vacation or visiting family and friends.  It’s  
essential for the continuation of our parish pastoral 
services and for the maintenance of our parish  
facilities. 

FALL FESTIVAL NEEDS 
 

We are in need of some of your slightly used or new 
treasures for the White Elephant Booth for the Fall 
Festival in September.  You may drop off your  
treasures in the church vestibule or to the parish  
office Monday through Friday. 
If anyone has any beads for the “Bead Booth” please 
drop them off in the vestibule of church or at the  
parish office. 

FALL FESTIVAL : 
 
Looking for a way to help at the Fall Festival? 
 

Please consider donating : 
 

Bottles for our Bottle Booth…..Soda, catsup,  
mustard, shampoo, dressing, etc. etc. etc.   
 
Snacks for our Snack Walk….10 oz bags or  
larger...pretzels, potato chips, ,pop corn, etc, etc. 
 

Cans of Soda or Bottles of Water for our Beverage 
Booth:  Pepsi, Diet Pepsi, Coke, Diet Coke, Sprite, 
Diet Sprite, Dr. Pepper, Diet Dr. Pepper, Mountain 
Dew 
 

Feel free to drop off your donation at the Parish  
Office or leave in the Vestibule of Church. 
 

Thanks in advance for all of your support 

FALL FESTIVAL SAVINGS!! 

 

Do you want a great deal for rides at the FALL 
FESTIVAL??    We have bracelets for all day fun at 
the Festival for only $15.  THAT’S A REAL 

DEAL!! 

Call before Saturday the 22nd if you are interested in 
purchasing one! 
Mrs. Judy Krenn 
Holy Name Youth Minister  
761-6570 
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CELEBRATING 100 YEARS OF CATHOLIC CHARITIES IN THE ARCHDIOCESE OF ST. LOUIS 

Youth Day Celebration 
Friday, September 28th 

Chaifetz Arena  - Join in the festivities with area 
high school juniors as they gather for spirit-filled 
day to celebrate Catholic Charities of today and  
tomorrow.  The day’s theme, “A Way of Life..A  
Passion with Action...Simply Compassion,” has 
been planned by the DOCS, a youth-led committee 
of Catholic Charities-Archdiocese of St. Louis.  To 
register, contact Joni Mullen at: 
jmullen@ursulinestl.org 
http://www.ccstl.org/calendar-of-events/youth-
day-celebration 
 

Catholic Charities USA—2012 Annual Gathering 
“Gateway to Justice & Opportunity” 

September 30—October 2 Hyatt Riverfront 
Don’t miss the pre-eminent conference for Catholic 
Charities professionals, volunteers, and partners!  
Join us in St. Louis to advance the work of Catholic 
Charities, strategize about poverty reduction, and 
celebrate our shared identity.  For volunteer oppor-
tunities, contact Crystal Komoromi, at: 367-0055 x 
1123 or cmeyer@ccstl.org. 
https://www.catholiccharitiesusa.org 

YOUNG AT HEART CLUB 
 

We are back and looking forward to all the  
activities we have planned!  Come join us on 
Wednesday, September 19th at 12:00 noon. 
Please bring a sack lunch and we will provide 
the dessert for $1.00.  We charge $1.00 for each 
meeting you attend.   
We are planning a fun year, a Christmas Trip to 
Hermann, Mo., a Christmas Party, Chicken 
Lunch, and Pot Lucks.  We plan bingo, have a 
50/50 and other surprises! 
Please come and bring a friend for a fun time.  
Hope to see you there. Questions call Marcella 
Hodge at 869-0150. 

ST. PATRICK’S CENTER MOSTACIOLLI 

CASSEROLES 

 

Well, here it is September and it seems that the 
weather is cooling off, so now when you light that 
oven to make your casseroles, your house will not be 
so hot. 
Our next Mosdtaciolli Casserole pick up date will be 
on September 20th.  Hopefully we will be able to col-
lect enough Casserole’s to make a good delivery to 
St. Pat’s Center. 
We will be at the South portal of the Church from 
7:00am to 9:30am to receive your Mostaciolli  
Casseroles, bags of Salad and Salad dressings. 
We want to thank everyone who gives us money so 
that we can purchase Milk and Bananas for the  
Center.  It means a lot to the folks who receive these 
items. 
So mark you calendars now!  We are hoping to see 
all the Casseroles Ladies and Gentlemen on Thursday 
morning. 
Connie & Matt 

Get away from it all for a relaxing weekend...To 
Think...To Pray...To Relax...To be Quiet...Now is 
the time to let God be good to you in beautiful  
surroundings with excellent presentation and  
delicious meals.  Please join in on a women’s retreat 
with others for a retreat on October 5-7, 2012.  Join 
us for time of rest, renewal and spiritual nourishment 
at King’s House Retreat and Renewal Center in 
Belleville.  Please contact Carol Oldendorf 314-691-
6180 or email me at cmoldendof@charter.net for 
further information or to register.  Registration will 
close on Monday, September 18th. 

September 22, 

2012 
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675 Graham Road • 831-3100
John S. Hutchens

At the Name of Jesus
TThhee  WWaayy,,  TThhee  TTrruutthh,,  TThhee  LLiiffee

Art by Brother Michael O’Neill McGrath, OSFS
Prayers by Father Richard N. Fragomeni

Hardcover book $$3399..9955
800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc.
www.wlpmusic.com

Please support the advertisers in your bulletin,
and thank them for their continued support.

They make your bulletin possible.
373850 Holy Name of Jesus Church

BELLEFONTAINE
ROAD

867-2870
10016 Bellefontaine Rd.

Keith & Buffy Modde
Parishioners

www.jspaluch.com                                                       For Ads: J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 1-855-685-5703

STEVE HUG
11754 LUSHER RD.

355-0111

Thank you for advertising in
our church bulletin.

I am patronizing your business
because of it!

Please Cut Out This “Thank You Ad”
and Present It The Next Time You
Patronize One of Our Advertisers

✂

Complete Plumbing Service
Drain Cleaning • Repairs/Remodels
MMiikkee  CCooxx (314) 831-9956

Spanish Lake Body Shop
Free Estimates • Towing

867-3333
1339 Dunn Rd.

(between Bellefontaine & Lilac)

WHY IS IT
A man wakes up after sleeping
under an ADVERTISED blanket
on an ADVERTISED mattress

and pulls off ADVERTISED pajamas
bathes in an ADVERTISED shower
shaves with an ADVERTISED razor

brushes his teeth
with ADVERTISED toothpaste

washes with ADVERTISED soap
puts on ADVERTISED clothes

drinks a cup 
of ADVERTISED coffee

drives to work
in an ADVERTISED car

and then . . . .
refuses to ADVERTISE
believing it doesn’t pay.
Later if business is poor

he ADVERTISES it for sale.
WHY IS IT?

& DRAIN CLEANING

(314) 895-3433
Inc.

Committed to Florissant, Dedicated to Seniors

Independent & Assisted Living Community

314-831-0988 www.bridgeatflorissant.com

Perceptive Reflections on God’s Beauty

Defining Beauty
Danielle Rose
CD $17
Thought-provoking Contemporary Music

800-566-6150
World Library Publications
the music and liturgy division of J.S. Paluch Co., Inc. 
www.wlpmusic.com

BELLEFONTAINE/
LARIMORE

AUTO REPAIR
11357 Larimore Road

869-1666 869-2131

314-838-3877
3350 St. Catherine Street

Consider Remembering
Your Parish in Your Will.

For further information, 
please call the Parish Office.




